Taunton Deane Tri - Events report 2017-18. 

Junior Aquathlon 
Thanks to Frankie White for taking over the organization of the Queens Junior Aquathlon last year. The event was reported as a success, albeit it with lower numbers than in previous years. Possibly due to a date clash with another local Juniors event (Burhnam on Sea Splash & Dash) despite having moved the date in response to requests to avoid a swim meet at Milfields that has been attributed to low attendance in previous years.  It’s a positive sign that there are so many options for local budding sports people… though it might be someone with a closer eye on the Junior Events “scene” could improve the situation with more research into the local calendar. 
That said –the venue and timing company are already booked for 7th October 2018. 

Adult Aquathlon 
The Aquathlon in Feburary had a decent turn-out and was well supported ,as ever, by club members. Entries were up slightly on last year, despite a change in policy and not giving a fully  free entry to marshalling club members this year. A greater effort with advertising via printed posters might have helped boost entries, though the Imperial College University Team came down en masse for the morning, it’s not clear how they heard about the event. 

Triathlon 
Organization of the Triathlon for May 20th is underway,  albeit at a slow rate due to the ever more limited amount of time that I have to spend on it.  I am on top of most of the things that need to have been done to date, and entries are coming in standing currently at 100 in the Sprint Distance and 53 in the Novice Race.  About 1/3 filled. I have scheduled to do a round of advertising early this month, which we’d expect to generate another influx of entries. 
The task list gets pretty busy from here on, and so ideally the new Events Director will come on board to assist with this as part of the hand –over process. 

I’ve been working towards a  break down of the role and division of the Events Organizer task list down to sub managers: 
Pool Manager (Currently Max Sauter ) 
Bike course, (James Page has taken on most of the admin associated with this for the last 2 years and is still involved this year)  
Run course (Anthony H-J has taken on some of these tasks) 
Transition Manager ( has been done by Paul Shergold for the last 2-3 years, but is unavailable this year) 
Registration Manager (Frankie White took this on last year assisted by , Sue Crane) 
Marhsals Coordinator ( Cathy Paul has headed this up until this year, taken over by Sue Crane at the Aquathlon) 

Tri Training day 13th May – will go ahead as ever,  to be organized by Max Sauter, head coach .

Finances: 
These events are not run with the intention of making profit, however the Bank account has a healthy buffer of around £10k …the balance rises and dips through the year as entry fees come in ,and race expenses are paid off [ see attached summary sheet]. The current balance is at ~£17k,  we expect outgoings in the region of £11-12k associated with the Triathlon, and a further income of about £7k from entries.   For the last couple of years we have ended the season with a small profit, despite having lost sponsorship from title sponsors, suggesting that there may be scope to further reduce entry fees in the future. 

The intention is that the balance form this account will be amalgamated into the Club Primary bank accounts. 
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